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OUR MISSION

To preserve and steward 

Aquidneck Island’s open 

spaces for the lasting 

benefit of the

community, while 

connecting 

people with the land that 

defines the island’s 

natural character.
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Dear ALT Friends,

This is a time of great celebration and we are thrilled that you are here to share it with us! Since our 
last meeting, we have closed on Spruce Acres Farm and raised over half of the funds needed for Little 
Creek Preserve. Never before has ALT received so many individual gifts in one year for land 
conservation. Your support has been tremendous and we are very grateful for it. 

In the past year, ALT has again engaged thousands of people at events, in the classrooms, on the 
trails and as volunteers. Our efforts to provide recreational opportunities, educational instruction and 
significant community improvements span the Island, from Gooseneck Cove on the southern tip of 
Newport to Town Pond in northern Portsmouth. None of it would happen without your loyal support, 
and we thank you very sincerely. 

The Board announces that Taylor Rock will be stepping down as Board Chair and that Nancy Jamison, 
current Vice-Chair, will assume the Chair role. Treasurer Drew Colman has stepped down as 
Treasurer and Board member Zia Eftekhar has assumed the role. The Board and Staff thank Taylor 
and Drew for their experience, commitment and enthusiasm and are pleased that Taylor will remain on 
the Board and Executive Committee, ex officio. We welcome three new Board members: Zia Eftekhar, 
Nancy Parker Wilson and Dwight Sipprelle, who replace outgoing Board members Andrew Colman, 
Carolann Doherty Brown, Michelle Eckhart, Arthur Murphy and Richard Wicks. Many thanks to each of 
them for their expertise and dedication to ALT. 

Our very best wishes to you and yours in 2018. It is due to your unwavering support that ALT 
continues to conserve the rapidly dwindling open space on our island, a mission born 28 years ago 
and still going strong. Our shared legacy will be known and appreciated forever in the land that we 
have conserved.

See you on the trail, 

Charles B. Allott, Esq.			   Taylor Rock				  
Executive Director				    Board Chair						    

From top to bottom, left to right:  Alex Chuman (Stewardship Director), Martha 

Curley (Finance Director), Chuck Allott (Executive Director), Laura Freedman 

Pedrick (Development Director),  Julia Coll (Development Assistant),  Gretchen 
Markert (Communications & Outreach Manager), Meghan Harris (Office Manager)

Staff

Staff
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Milestones

Spruce Acres Farm
Middletown/Portsmouth

The Glen, Portsmouth
Race for Open Space 5K Run/Walk

Spruce Acres Farm, Portsmouth/Middletown
Newport Winter Festival

NOVEMBER 2016
• 260+ people participated in the Race for Open Space 5K Run/Walk. 
• ALT advocated for the Green Economy Bond on Election Day, allocating 
$35 million for land acquisition and environmental initiatives.
• ALT staff presented to Salve Regina University Biology students on land 
conservation, using ALT’s interactive watershed model to teach students 
watershed science.
 
DECEMBER 2016
• ALT and the Spruce Acres Farm Cabinet hosted a gathering of major 
donors.
• Executive Director Chuck Allott spoke about ALT’s work in Aquidneck 
Island’s drinking supply watersheds at the “The Future of Clean Water: 
the Island Waters Forum.” 

JANUARY 2017
• ALT hired Gretchen Markert as the Communications & Outreach 
Manager to support the Stewardship and Development Directors. 

FEBRUARY 2017
• Our 27th Annual Meeting was held at the Atlantic Resort. Over 250 ALT 
members attended and celebrated ALT’s achievements. 
• ALT and the Town of Portsmouth held the first of three public workshops 
to plan the design of Mount Hope Park, conserved in 2015. 
• ALT hosted a lively event at Spruce Acres Farm as part of the Newport 
Winter Festival. Visitors enjoyed a scavenger hunt, cider and cookies, 
and exploring the trails.
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Sakonnet GreenwayTrail, 
Portsmouth
Salve Regina University 
volunteers for a trail clean-up

Garman Farm, Middletown
The Garmans after signing a 
5-year lease

• Based on his expertise with zoning and land use policy, Executive 
Director Chuck Allott moderated a discussion following newportFILM’s 
showing of “One Big Home.” 

MARCH 2017
• Executive Director Chuck Allott presented on land conservation at the 
annual RI Land and Water Summit, a gathering of over 300 local land 
trust and water professionals. 
• Three generous donors enabled us to create the $100,000 Challenge to 
conserve Spruce Acres. The challenge raised $40,000 in March and was 
fully met in May. 
• ALT staff presented to over 200 environmental science high school 
students on watershed conservation and local water issues.
• ALT sponsored newportFILM’s “Forgotten Farms,” featuring local 
farmers Louie and Jane Escobar. 
• ALT finished its Aquidneck Island Farmland Conservation Plan, a 
comprehensive plan establishing conditions, challenges, solutions, 
resources, and land acquisition priorities for farming and farmland on 
Aquidneck Island. 

APRIL 2017
• ALT joined a Clean Ocean Access cleanup of Middletown Valley, a 
permanently conserved property, removing over 700 pounds of trash.
• ALT hosted a rain barrel give-away to the Carriage Drive neighborhood 
in Portsmouth. 
• ALT participated in Earth Day Fairs at Salve Regina University and 
Portsmouth High School, and taught Pennfield students about land 
conservation and food systems.
• ALT’s role as a leadership organization in Newport Health Equity Zone 
was renewed for Year 3 of the project, where ALT will continue to serve as 
a leader on open space and health issues and coordinate the food 
access working group.
• ALT finished its Maidford River Watershed Conservation Plan, which 
highlights a combination of Best Management Practice installations and 
land acquisition outreach in the Maidford River/Paradise Brook 
watershed. The plan complements existing Maidford River studies by the 
Town of Middletown and RI Department of Environmental Management. 
• Alex Chuman and Chuck Allott participated at the 4th annual Food Sum-
mit, sponsored by Aquidneck Community Table and held at Salve Regina 
University. 
• ALT renewed its lease to Aquidneck Community Table for community 
gardens on a portion of its 8-acre farm off Elizabeth Lane in 
Middletown. Soon after, ALT forged a new lease with Garman Organic 
Farm on the rest of the property. This follows a lease renewal with 
Aquidneck Farms of nearly 25 acres of hayfields at the St. Mary’s 
property in Portsmouth, making 100% of the farmland ALT owns leased 
for active farming.

Sakonnet Greenway Trail, 
Middletown
New trail signs
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MAY 2017
• ALT staff led nature walks for over 200 Gaudet Middle School students 
along the Sakonnet Greenway Trail.
• On May 12, ALT and partners Preservation Society of Newport County, 
PreserveRI and U.S. Fish & Wildlife celebrated the undergrounding of 
power lines along Second Beach on Sachuest Beach Road, restoring 
one of the island’s most scenic viewscapes. 
• ALT hosted an Herb Walk at Spruce Acres Farm, led by Jessyloo 
Rodrigues of Parcel Apothecary. 
• Four Trolley Tours were held over the summer, showcasing conserved 
properties to our supporters. Participants especially enjoyed the stop for 
wine and cheese at Sweet Berry Farm!
• ALT’s Merritt Neighborhood Fund distributed $14,000 worth of small 
grants to 15 grassroots organizations for various conservation projects 
ranging from community garden construction to new signage in 
Miantonomi Park. 
• We presented our 2017 Environmental Leadership Award to two 
students, Tyler Blake of Rogers High School and Matthew 
Carlone of Middletown High School. 
• ALT’s stewardship department began the annual monitoring process 
for its 80+ conservation easements, spread across 77 properties, via 
site visits with staff and volunteers. Monitoring ensures that the terms in 
these agreements are being kept and the land remains as open space. 

JUNE 2017
• ALT hosted its annual Landowner and Volunteer Appreciation Party at 
the recently conserved Arnow property in Middletown. 
• ALT helped lead a tour of green infrastructure across Aquidneck Island 
as part of the Environmental Council of RI’s annual meeting in Newport. 
• ALT hosted a table at the outdoor Aquidneck Growers’ Market (AGM) 
at Newport Vineyards several times over the summer.
• As part of the Newport Open Space Partnership (NOSP), ALT and the 
City of Newport teamed up to open Miantonomi Tower every Sunday 
throughout the summer. Over 1200 visitors climbed the historic tower 
on its open days. The NOSP kicked off the summer with an increase in 
programming in the parks to complement the Open Space Plan 
developed for the city.
• ALT held its annual golf tournament at Newport National Golf Club. 
The event raised $28,000 to support our land conservation efforts.

JULY 2017
• The Newport City Council officially endorsed the Master Parks and 
Open Space Plan for the City of Newport, developed by the Newport 
Open Space Partnership, the first such plan in over 100 years.
• After nearly a year of fundraising, ALT successfully purchased Spruce 
Acres Farm! Over 460 individuals, foundations, corporations, the towns 
of Portsmouth and Middletown, and the State Agricultural Lands 
Preservation Commission contributed to the $2.3 million campaign. 
• ALT held its annual gala event, “Fiesta Verde,” at The Pennfield 
School, with the theme of “Sakonnet Summer.”  The event supports 

Newport National Golf Club, 
Middletown/Portsmouth
ALT Golf Tournament

Arnow Property, Middletown
Landowner and volunteer 
appreciation party

Sachuest Point, Middletown
ALT, The Preservation Society of 
Newport County, PreserveRI and 
U.S. Fish & Wildlife celebrated the 
undergrounding of power lines 
along Second Beach on Sachuest 
Beach Road
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general operations and land conservation, thanks to our extremely 
generous donors.  
• Jack Harding of Portsmouth Troop 1 completed his Eagle Scout Project 
in Oakland Forest, constructing and installing two new trail kiosks at the 
preserve. New trail signage and a bench were also installed with the help 
of a National Realtors Association grant.
• ALT completed a trail improvement project, including new trail signage, 
on the Sakonnet Greenway Trail near The Pennfield School, fixing 
flooding issues and planting various native pollinator-friendly flowering 
trees and shrubs. 

AUGUST 2017
• ALT organized free exercise sessions at Miantonomi Park as part of 
its “Fitness in the Park” grant award, received from the Frederick Henry 
Prince Memorial Fund at Newport Hospital.

SEPTEMBER 2017
• Largess Forestry led a Plant ID and Plant Medicine Walk and Talk at 
Oakland Forest Preserve. 
• Professor Jameson Chace and his Salve Regina University ecology 
students led a Bird Banding Walk and Talk in Middletown’s Sweet Flag 
Preserve. 

OCTOBER 2017
• ALT led a (nearly) full Moon Walk on the Middletown Southern Loop of 
the Sakonnet Greenway Trail, hiking three miles by moonlight past 
vineyard, meadow, and woodland.
• Col. Joe McGraw, professor at the Naval War College, led a talk on the 
Battle of RI at the Memorial Tower in Miantonomi Park. Over 70 in 
attendance listened to the history of the battle and climbed the tower at 
the event, part of ALT’s Conservation Speaker series.
• ALT staff led a watershed demonstration for students at All Saints 
Academy.
• Throughout the fall, ALT staff led tours of Little Creek Preserve. The 
property will be a trailside passive park, trail extension, and wildlife 
preserve.

Oakland Forest, Portsmouth
Plant ID Walk & Talk

Sweet Flag Preserve, Middletown
Bird Banding Walk and Talk

Collaboration
Aquidneck Land Trust partners with organizations to support clean water, working farmlands, accessible 
parks and trails, scenic viewsheds, effectively managed wildlife habitat, and smart environmental policy. 

Coyote Smarts:  http://www.coyotesmarts.org/
Green Infrastructure Coalition: http://www.greeninfrastructureri.org/
Island Waters: http://aquidneckplanning.org/projects/257/
Scenic Aquidneck: http://www.scenicaquidneck.org/
Newport Open Space Partnership: www.newportopenspace.org/
HEZ/Women’s Resource Center: https://newporthealthequity.com/
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Protected Properties

miles            1                     2

total conserved acres: 2,575.39  

conservation map

1. John J. Slocum Estate
2. Pierce-Anthony Farm
3. Town of Middletown Soccer Fields
4. Sweet Berry Farm
5. Perry Farm (incl. Newport Vineyards)
6. Tibbetts Farm
7. Oakland Forest & Meadow
8. Hodges / Pennfield School
9. 3S / Town of Portsmouth
10. Peters Farm
11. Farmlands, LLC
12. Newport National Golf Club
13. Nunes Farms
14. Braman / Olaynack Farm
15. Almy Pond Conservation Area
16. Whitehouse Family
17. Newport Country Club
18. Cousens Farm
19. Bally Machree Farm, LLC
20. Greenscape, LLC / Braman’s Meadow
21. Webster Farm
22. Sweet Berry Farm / Borges
23. Almy-Thurston Farm
24. Crystal Spring Water Company
25. Alvarnas / Lacerda Farm
26. Greenscape, LLC / North Farm
27. Norman Bird Sanctuary / Third Beach
28. Dockery Estate
29. Commonwealth Farm
30. Kempenaar Valley
31. Clubhouse Partners, LP Preserve
32. Harrison Farm
33. Sullivan Preserve
34. State of Rhode Island / Town Pond
35. City of Newport / Miantonomi Park
36. Silvia Farm
37. Escobar’s Highland Farm
38. Elshant Preserve
39. Vaucluse East Estate
40. Water Reservoir Area
41. Brown Preserve
42. Sunset Hills
43. Sweet Flag Partners
44. Paradise Valley Park / Diocese
45. City of Newport / Gooseneck Cove
46. City of Newport / Morton Park
47. Town of Middletown / Albro Woods
48. Town of Middletown / Demery Memorial Park
49. Peckham Farm
50. Boulevard Nurseries
51. Swan Farm
52. Green Valley Country Club
53. City of Newport / Braga Park
54. McCormack Estate
55. Valley Associates II
56. Easy Street Farm
57. Salve Regina University / Sulthorne
58. O’Neill
59. City of Newport / Spencer Park
60. City of Newport / King Park
61. Rovensky Park
62. Wicks Nursery
63. Ocean View
64. Dey
65. Welch Farm
66. City of Newport / Coggeshall School Park
67. Corey / Sears Farm
68. Crump
69. Randall
70. Town of Portsmouth / Reposa
71. Faria Farm
72. Norman Bird Sanctuary / Kenny
73. St. Mary’s Church
74. Wild Moor Estate
75. Arnow
76. Town of Portsmouth / Mt. Hope Park
77. Spruce Acres

1993
1995
1996

1998
1999
2000

2001

2002

2003

2004

2005

2006

2007

2008

2009

2010

2011

2012

2013
2014

2015

2016

2017

2.40
16.37
13.98
77.57
82.07
33.25
30.10

6.88
48.07
49.65
43.17

299.42
51.00
12.52
19.66

5.10
3.33

34.97
8.16

10.55
38.22

6.38
16.34
39.66

6.48
47.21
23.87
12.57
17.00
45.80

1.18
2.62

14.90
45.55
29.78
15.30
74.98

5.45
128.79
404.21

28.76
5.47
4.53

20.95
58.00
12.10

8.65
6.24

11.59
29.46

124.38
126.37

8.35
2.29
6.65
8.67
1.14
8.23
2.46
8.05
4.95

37.59
0.70

18.83
14.25

0.87
28.69

3.76
10.65

4.26
10.51

5.40
72.18
14.75
12.49

4.90
22.67

4777
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Landowner Partners
Founded in 1990, the Land Trust’s first conservation easement was placed on the historic Slocum estate on 

Bellevue Avenue. Since that time, the Land Trust has conserved over 2,575 acres with many landowners. 
We gratefully thank these very special individuals, families, businesses, neighborhood associations, 

municipalities, and other government agencies who have partnered with us to preserve and steward their land 
in perpetuity. Their vision for the future, and appreciation of the past, leave a priceless legacy for all to enjoy.

Anonymous (2)
Lewis Arnow
Friends of Almy Pond
Mr. and Mrs. Daniel J. Alvarnas
Edythe Anthony
Muriel Anthony
Armory Revival Company
Manuel J. Borges
Mrs. Jean I. Braman
Joe Brito, Jr.
Carolann Brown
James F. Carlin
James Chadwick
City of Newport
Clubhouse Partners, LP
Corey/Sears Farm
Denys and Margery Cousens
Henry and Andrea Crump
Crystal Spring Water Company, 

The Scott Family
John Deveau
Loren Deveau
The Dey Family
The Dick Family

Joe and Kristal Dockery
Jan and Michelle Eckhart, Sweet 

Berry Farm
The Elshant Family
Louis Escobar
Roberta Faria
The Faria Family
Farmlands, LLC
Farmscapes Holdings, LLC
Greenscape, LLC
Green Valley Country Club, Inc.
Mrs. Samuel M.V. Hamilton
Diana Harrison
Mr. and Mrs. F. James Hodges, Jr. 
The Kempenaar Family
Joe Lacerda, Jr. 
Marcella McCormack
Town of Middletown
Middletown Main, LLC
Middletown Open Space and Fields 

Committee
Katherine M. Murphy
The Nature Conservancy
Newport Country Club

Newport National Golf Club/Realty 
Financial Partners

John and Paul Nunes, Newport 
Vineyards & Winery

Newport Water Department
Norman Bird Sanctuary
Larry and Mary Nunes, Anna 

Flaherty, and Edna North
Peter Olaynack
Donald and Helene O’Neill
Bill and Barbara O’Reilly, Bally 

Machree Farm, LLC
The Peckham Family
The Pennfield School
The Perry Family Partnership
Manuel Peters, George Peters, and   

Marie Ney
Town of Portsmouth 
The Preservation Society of 

Newport County
RI Agricultural Lands Preservation 

Commission
RI Department of Environmental 

Management

RI Water Resources Board
Peter and Ann Randall
The Reposa Family
Carol Rodrigues and Nancy 

Cleasby
Saint Mary’s Church
Salve Regina University
The Silvia Family
Mrs. John J. Slocum
John J. Slocum
F.M. Sullivan
Sweet Flag Partners
George Thurston 
David R. Tibbetts
U.S. Dept. of Agriculture’s Natural 

Resources Conservation Service 
(NRCS)

Valley Associates II
The van Beuren Family 
Katherine and Michael Waters
Mr. and Mrs. James Webster
Charles R. Whitehouse
The Wicks Family
Wild Moor, LLC
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We hope to leave a lasting legacy in ways that would reflect 
what has brought pleasure and meaning to our lives.

Each of the 460 donations to conserve 
Spruce Acres Farm were accepted with 

great appreciation by ALT staff. One of our 
favorite contributions was made by Donna 
and Bill Richards, who celebrated their 50th 
anniversary by giving $10,000 to conserve 
the 23-acre property last spring. ALT asked 
the Richards what prompted their generous 
contribution and about their own history on 
Aquidneck Island. Below are excerpts from our 
conversation, showing the thoughtfulness and 
commitment behind their inspired gift.

 
In this year leading to our 50th wedding anniversary, we wanted to do something that would express 
our gratitude for the 50 wonderful years we’ve had together. We hope to leave a lasting legacy in 
ways that would reflect what has brought pleasure and meaning to our lives. One of those ways has 
been conservation of irreplaceable undeveloped land… we wanted to help ALT seize this important 
opportunity.  

We have taken increasing notice of development that used to be open space, but also areas that are 
retaining the character of our island – thanks to ALT and others. We have intensified our interest in 
keeping our island beautiful and environmentally healthy. We particularly enjoy seeing watershed 
areas protected… (and) spaces that allow the expansion and beauty of walking trails.  

In our mid-20’s, we took our first trip to England and came to appreciate the work of the National 
Trust to preserve beautiful and environmentally sensitive areas. We began supporting the Trust and 
made nearly annual trips to the United Kingdom to enjoy their lovely preserved open spaces and 
historic houses. When we found ALT doing equally valuable work on this island, which we also love, 
we were happy to support it in its important goals. ALT seems very well managed and skilled at 
achieving support from a variety of sources, including foundations and government. It is wonderful to 
have ALT working to enhance our island’s future. 
 
We are grateful to Bill and Donna, and to all of our donors, whose commitment to land and 
water protection is manifested in their generosity – and in the open vistas, farmland and 
protected watersheds conserved on Aquidneck Island, forever. 

Anniversary Gift Makes Its Mark
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Conserve Aquidneck Now
A Great Collaboration: Spruce Acres Farm

“This was the Island’s project,” said ALT Executive Director Chuck Allott, referring to the 
outpouring of support to conserve Spruce Acres Farm. “Local residents, seasonal visitors, 
foundations large and small, the State of RI, and the towns of Portsmouth and Middletown all 
contributed to this year-long effort. It is fitting that this beautiful property will soon be open to the 
public, since it would not have happened without their support.” 

The 23-acre property, located on the Middletown/Portsmouth border, has important 
conservation values due to its location within a watershed area. It abuts other conserved lands, 
making it a valuable wildlife habitat area, and features nature trails and prime soil farmland. ALT 
thanks the 460 donors who contributed to this campaign, including: The Gewirz Family, The 
Loebs Family Foundation, the Rhode Island Agricultural Lands Preservation Commission, the 
Towns of Middletown and Portsmouth, the van Beuren Charitable Foundation, and the hundreds 
of individual donors who made this effort a success.

11

The headwaters of Little Creek originate on a pristine 
15.6-acre property on Bramans Lane in Portsmouth, 
surrounded by wetlands, a pond and a natural spring. 
Blue herons, great white egrets, muskrats, painted 
turtles, barn owls, wood ducks and songbirds have been 
observed on-site. ALT plans to extend the Sakonnet 
Greenway Trail onto the dry uplands of Little Creek and 
create a passive recreational park for picnicking, 
bird-watching and relaxing. “It is thrilling to consider the 
impact of conserving Little Creek,” said Alex Chuman, 
ALT Stewardship Director.  “To protect these important 
water assets and the rich biodiversity on this land, and 
to make it available for all to enjoy, will be a real gift to 
Islanders now and always.”

At the time of this writing, more than $200,000 has been 
raised to conserve Little Creek. $368,000 in total must be 
raised by May 1 to purchase the property, with 
another $51,000 needed for contingencies and 
improvements. Donations are gratefully accepted; please 
see our website (www.ailt.org) or contact 
Laura Freedman Pedrick at lpedrick@ailt.org or 
401.849.2799, ext. 18. Thank you! 

Little Creek Preserve: A Golden Opportunity 
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SUPPORT & REVENUE (Unrestricted & Temporarily Restricted)
Grants	 $	 148,621
Donations & appeals		  284,102
Membership dues & other income		  63,475
Net special events income		  111,041
Investment income		  690,083
Donations & Grants for Spruce Acres Farm acquisition		  2,327,369

TOTAL SUPPORT & REVENUE	 $	 3,624,691
 
EXPENSES

Program Expenses
Land Acquisition & Conservation Easements	 $	 216,959
Stewardship		  103,644
Membership & Education		  120,534

Management & General		  283,200
Fundraising		  132,712

TOTAL EXPENSES	 $	 857,049

NET INCOME (INCREASE IN NET ASSETS)	 $	 2,767,642	*

NET ASSETS, beginning of the fiscal year	 $	 11,468,483

NET ASSETS, end of the fiscal year	 $	 14,236,125
Land (owned in fee)	 $	 5,680,332
Land Preservation Fund (for Little Creek)		  42,512
Stewardship Endowment Funds		  6,910,208
Legal Defense Fund		  161,310
Other Temporarily Restricted Funds		  277,008
Merritt Neighborhood Fund		  143,371
General Operating Fund		  594,238
Property & Equipment		  427,146

TOTAL NET ASSETS	 $	 14,236,125
 

*Net income of $2,767,642, less donations restricted to Spruce Acres of $2,327,369, less Net Investment Income  
not available for general operation purposes of $568,088, equals a loss of $127,815.

 
If you would like a copy of the Aquidneck Land Trust’s Audited Financial Statements for the twelve months ended September 30, 2017,

 prepared by Kahn, Litwin, Renza & Co., Ltd., please contact Martha Curley, Finance Director at (401) 367-4547 or email mcurley@ailt.org.

Financial Summary for the Twelve Months Ended September 30, 2017
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By the Numbers Fiscal Year 2017
CONSERVATION

			 
			   2,575.4 
			   ACRES CONSERVED 1990-2017

			   77 
			   CONSERVED PROPERTIES 	
			   1990-2017
			 
			   23 
			   ACRES CONSERVED in 2017
			 
			   10.6%
			   OF AQUIDNECK ISLAND 
			   CONSERVED BY ALT
			   CONSERVATION EASEMENTS

EDUCATION
		
400
Students learned about 
watersheds

135
Attended ‘Walk and Talk’ and 
Conservation Speaker series

“Conserving our vital open spaces while keeping the natural character of 
the island accessible to the entire community and future generations.”

RECREATION

438 Acres of recreational land protected

35 Public access properties

2 Golf courses protected

14 Parks protected

11 Miles of free public trail maintained

AGRICULTURE

1,124 
Acres of farmland protected

33 
Projects with farmland 

100%
Of ALT-owned farmland is 
leased

WATERSHEDS

40 
Properties within drinking 
watersheds protected

21% 
Of land within drinking 
watersheds protected

STEWARDSHIP
			     196 Native trees & shrubs planted	
			      

			      89 Conservation easement monitoring
			             site visits
			 

			      25 Adopt-a-trail volunteers

			      156 Wooden directional signs on ALT 	
				      trailsALT OFFICE

7
Staff
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Philanthropic Support
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The Board of Trustees is deeply grateful to the hundreds of individuals, families, businesses, organizations, founda-
tions, government entities and landowners who generously support our work each year. Membership dues, targeted ap-
peals and campaigns, special events, planned gifts and bequests, in-kind goods and services, and donations of land and 

conservation easements all enable those who treasure Aquidneck Island to participate in the work of ALT. Our heartfelt thanks 
to all those who contributed to the Aquidneck Land Trust during this fiscal year, which concluded on September 30, 2017.

$300,000 and above
The Gewirz Family
Town of Middletown
Town of Portsmouth

RI Agricultural Lands Preservation 
Commission

van Beuren Charitable Foundation

$100,000 - $299,999
Richard C. Loebs, Jr.

RI Turnpike and Bridge Authority

$50,000 to $99,999
EJMP Fund for Philanthropy

The Gruben Charitable Foundation
Prince Charitable Trusts

Donald and Margaret Steiner

$25,000 to $49,999
1772 Foundation

BankNewport
Richard and Fanchon Burnham

The Coll Family Foundation
Bernard and Sarah Gewirz
Jonathan and Rita Gewirz

Edward W. Kane and Martha J. 
Wallace

$10,000 to $24,999
Anthony and Allison Allott

Bafflin Foundation
The Bigbird Fund
Michael J. Blitzer

Scott and Leslie Deardorff
Environment Council of Rhode 

Island
Fields Pond Foundation, Inc.
Donald and Sylvia Hampton

William and Elizabeth Leatherman
Lisa Lewis and Bart Dunbar
George and Sue Petrovas
Rhode Island Foundation

William and Donna Richards
James Richardson

Sagecrest
Suzie Schochet

Jeffrey and Cathy Siegal
The Timken Matthews Family 

Foundation
Happy van Beuren

The William H. Donner Foundation

$5,000 to $9,999
Catharine and Chris Benzak

Richard Casten and Carin Cookman
Sandra Craig

Pamela and David B. Ford
The Ford Family Foundation

Franke Family Charitable 
Foundation

Gray Matter Marketing, LLC

George and Nannette Herrick
The Howell Family Charitable 

Foundation
Holly Janney, Esq.

Steve and Irene Johnson
Michael and Patricia Kidder
Gabriela and Thomas Lowe

Marin Community Foundation
Jonathan and Bettie Pardee

Oliver Harrison Quinn
Susan Ruf and Michael Walsh
Savings Institute Bank & Trust

Lorna and Jeremiah Shafir
Dwight and Susan Sipprelle

Stanley and Martha Livingston Fund
William and Mary Stevens

Mark V. Sutherland
Jane M. Timken
Diane B. Wilsey

$2,500 to $4,999
Anonymous (10)

Richard and Nancy Adams
Elizabeth and John Brooks, Jr.
Mary and David Bush-Brown

Robert* and Ann Conner
Richard and Lois Eberhard

Zia and Denys Eftekhar
Michael and Cleo Gewirz

Steven and Katrina Gewirz
Stephen A. Haire, Esq.

John Harris and Linda Sawyer
William C. Martin and Thomas 

Hockaday
David and Kathryn Hohl

Peter Hussey and Clare Stieff
Island Farm Homeowners 

Association, Inc.
Steve McInnis and Nancy Jamison

Steve and Jane Kirkpatrick
Joseph Kobylak and Liz Taber
John and Brookie McColloch
Newport Restaurant Group

Richard Palmer
Suzanna and John Laramee

Nicholas and Shelley Schorsch
Earl and Tania Smith 

$1,000 to $2,499
Aldrich Family Charitable 

Foundation
Andrew and Christine Berry
The Betty Bryne de Zahara 

Charitable Trust
bioprocessH2O

Lesley Brooking-Elms
Carolann Doherty Brown
John and Mary Burney
John and Jane Burton

Paul Gricus and Donna Cameron
Stacey Carter

Robert and Margot Ceres

Mrs. Taylor Chewning
Corrigan Financial

Arthur Daily
Peter and Anne Damon
John and Kathy Damon

Michael Dawson
Cathy and Paul Del Nero
Stephen and Julie DeLeo

Lillian Dick
Peter and Jane Elebash
Robert and Nancy Evans
F.L. Putnam Investment 

Management Co.
David and Marilyn Ferkinhoff

Michael Finerty
Charles and Johanna Fitzpatrick

Steven and Linn Freedman
Sarah Frost

Neil and Elizabeth Galvin
Jim and Dottie Garman

Anne W. Garnett
Mr. Eliot Raymond and Ms. 

Elizabeth Gibbs
Peter and Diana Gonzalez

John and Pam Grant
Walter and Carol Gray

Hamilton Family Foundation
Neal and Sara Harrell

Edward and Wendy Harvey
Darryl B. Hazel and Sheila McEntee

Kim Herrlinger
James and Trisha Hilton
Kathy and Pierre Irving

Peter and Margaret Jefferys
Christopher and Theresa Kalil

Roger H. and Sandra King 
Pauline and Dennis Klodner

Jennifer LaMond
Chris and Susan Ledoux
James and Pauline Lewis
Chandler and Marilyn Lyell

Lyn and Peggy Comfort 
Kristin and Robert MacMannis
Maureen and Mark Marosits

Edith S. McBean
Juliette C. McLennan

Samuel and Ann Mencoff
Mr. and Mrs. William* Mershon

Elizabeth and Sarah Minifie
Christopher R. Moe

Mono Die Cutting Company
Paul and JoAnn Morency

Arthur Murphy
Narragansett Engineering

Newport Tent Company, Inc.
Newport Hospital
Tom O’Loughlin

Tim and Dorothy O’Reilly
Joseph Pasquale and Caren 

Demoulas
David and Laura Pedrick

Thomas and Agatha Perkins

Phoenix Bulk Carriers US Corp.
James and Virginia Purviance

John and Suzanne Reid
Curt and Julia Richardson

Denise L. Roberts
Rockland Trust Company

Saccucci Honda, Inc.
Stephen Sams and Kate Rooney

Emmanuel Church
Jan and Regina Schwarzenberg
Stephen Seiter and Mary Joan 

Hoene
Jocelyn and Buck Sherman

Edward and Kate Sisk
Todd and Lisa Stiles

Clark and Krista Sturtevant
Peter and Elizabeth Tardif

Abigail Test
The White Family Foundation

Asheton Toland
Vic Trautwein

Dr. J. Mark Ryan and Ms. Linda 
Ujifusa

Archbold and Helene van Beuren
Van Liew Trust Company
Vantage in Philanthropy

W.W. Grainger, Inc.
Eric and Elaine Williams

Jeremy and Amy Wintersteen
William A. and Elizabeth F. Winthrop

Michael and Conley Zani

$500 to $999
Allied World Insurance Company

Gayle D. Amos
Anchor Gymnastics, LLC

Mary Anthony
M. Therese Antone RSM

William Bagwill and Nancy Stafford
Holly Bannister and Douglas 

Newhouse
George C. Bitting

Ann and Pelham Boyer
Kenneth and Marilyn Brockway

Nicholas and Diane Brown
Brian and Lisa Buck

Richard Carmichael and Margaret 
Jones

Jameson and Tara Chace
Arthur and Meredith Chapman
Robert and Lillian Chapman

Caroline Considine
Andrew and Pamela Constantine

William and Gail Crimmins
David Croston

Kim and Glenn Darden
Richard and Sheila Desrochers

Christina Dierolf and Tim Ferreira
Domina’s Agway

Emlen and Liz Drayton
Easton Pond Chiropractic

Embrace Home Loans
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Edwin and Angela Fischer
Don and Joan Fletcher

Edith Fletcher and Robert J. Cornett
Foster Associates

Mike and Betty Galligan
James and Patricia Giblin
David and Linda Gordon

Chris and Kate Greenman
Jane Hallowell

Deborah H. Jennings
George and Nickie Kates

Katherine Field and Associates, Inc.
Rick and Jill Kearns

Mary F. Kesson
Matthew and Michelle Kirby

James and Susan Klau
KLR CPAs and Business 

Consultants
Douglas Kohler

Tiina M. Liiv
Derek Luke and Annie Sherman 

Luke
Ronald and Kati Machtley

Marilynne Manning
Willard and Nancy Marcley

Alexis Margreiter
David and Gretchen Markert

James and Ann Marshall
James H. Marshall

William and Peggy Matteson
Frank and Karen McNeilly

William and Linda McQuillan
David and Annegret Miller

Tim and Anne Mills
Alfred and Joan Morris

Mark Muetterties and Jacqueline 
Colbert

Mark and Linda Narbey
Diane Odoerfer

Dave Waisel and Laurie Ohlms
Oral Surgery and Dental Implant 

Center
Walter Partos

Wayne and Carol Pembrook
Torre and Trish Peterson

Deborah and Steven Pires
Portsmouth Veterinary Clinic

Progeny Systems
Josie Rock

Taylor T. Rock
Run Newport

Bayard and Pamela Russell
Kaity Ryan and Tom Hodgkins

Salve Regina University
Lorraine and Michael Schmitt

William and Louise Scott
James and Alison Soldano

Tim and Linda Somes
Drs. Denice Spero and Christopher 

Pargellis
Frank and Kate Spinella

Kerri and Andrew Staroscik
Charles and Victoria Stengel

Douglas and Lynda Stevenson
Anson and Marilyn Stookey
Richard and Heather Strout

Elizabeth Taber
The Pennfield School

Worldways Social Marketing

$250 to $499
Brian and Dawn Abbott
Leith McLean Adams

Charles Allott and Ellen Nichols
Glenna Andrade

Aquidneck Chiropractic
Bad Dog Painting, LLC
John and Emily Bagwill

Marianna J. Baker
Leslie and Carol Ballard

Richard and Mary Frances 
Bauchspies

Rebecca Bertrand
Patricia and Philip Bilden

Patricia Bliss-Guest
John and Winnie Broughan

Brownstone, Inc.
The Burney Company

James and Elaine Burress
Jason and D’Arcy Carr
Mrs. Robert H. Charles

Charles Schwab and Co., Inc.
Alan Chuman and Janet Wallman

Charles and Eilish Clarkson
Drew and Judy Colman

Michael R. Corcoran
Kevin and Krissy Coristine
Daniel and Celine Corrigan

Marjorie and Christopher Cottle
Stuart and Monica Craig

Arlene M. Creeden
Crystal Spring Water Company

Murray and Judith Danforth
Scott and Barbi Dickison
Deborah DiNardo, Esq.

Jan Eckhart
David and Christie Elwell
Thomas and Joan Galvin
Lt. Col. and Mrs. Douglas 

Garavanta
Charles Gardner and Alice Bridge

Jim and Michelle Garman
Alexander Gee

Tara Gnolfo
John and Rose Goltman

John* and Joanne Gorman
Paul Graf

Warren and Linda Gray
Emily Gregory

Griff Electric, LLC
Larry and Ginger Guillemette
Kevin and Domenica Hagan

Phip and Cindy Hallowell
Michael L. and Susan E. Hayes

Jeff and Jill Heimiller
Peter and Kathleen Hendricks

Curtis and Lindsay Hill
Hope Foundation

Eric Hovermale and Mary Clare 
O’Grady

Samuel and Anne Howell
Mrs. Philip Hulitar

Innerlight Center for Yoga and 
Meditation

Mary M. Jennings
Mary Johnson and Chuck Beltz

Don and Caroline Kaull
Gina T. Lalli

Gladys B. Lavine
Patricia Leonard
Ruth C. Lowndes

Richard and Elizabeth Lynn

David and Mary MacBain
Katherine Macchiarola

Tom Matthews
Elizabeth Maynard

Florence S. McDonough
Pandy McDonough

Matthew and Theresa McEntee
Linda McGoldrick

Medtronic YourCauses, LLC 
Ronald and Karen Menezes

James and Jane Moore
Morgan Stanley

Harry and Cheryl Mrozowski
Newport County Computers

Newport Vineyards
Kathy and Greg Norden
Norman Bird Sanctuary

Barbara and John Odegaard
Joseph Orlando

Thomas Palmer and Dominique 
Alfandre

Paradise Cleaning and Restoration 
Services, Inc.

William and Edna Parker
Reverend Jennifer Pedrick

Michael Peixoto
Pepsico Foundation

Joseph and Susan Pichler
John and Meghan Picotte 

Jeff and Elise Plumb
Jessica Pohl and  Andrew Hunter

Potter League for Animals
James and Sheila Powell
Richard and Cynthia Price

R and R Construction
Andrew Rock
Susan Rodd
Carolyn Roy

Russell Morin Catering and Events
Cora Saccucci

Joanna and Sarina Salvo
Vivian and David Shaull

Eulah W. Sheffield
Paul Simone and Carol Chabot
Edwin and Catherine Singsen
Dr. Mary Sippell and Mr. John 

Sippell
Kathleen and Leonard Taddei

Lynn Thurston
George and Siohban Thurston

James and Jill Tobak
Toner Electric Company

Jennifer Vaillancourt
Robert and Linda Watts

Thomas and Margaret Waugh
W. James Wesner

Rian and Susan Wilkinson
William H. Willis

Nancy Parker and William F. Wilson
William and Sharon Wood Prince

Chestnut Hill Reality/Bay View 
Estates

$100 to $249
Anonymous (2)
A-1 Paving, LLC

Robert and Christina Agnew
Jose Aguon

Lawrence and Dawn Ahearn
Peter and Blair Alexander
George and Sandra Allen
Amazon Smile Foundation

Aquidneck Island Chapter NSDAR
John Armor

J. Lorraine Babcock
Richard and Christine Bagley

Bill and Katie Barrack
Stephen and Debbie Barth

John and Ellen Beck
Helen Behan

Whitney and Bryan Berdy
Guy and Sharon Bissonnette

Anthony and Lisa Bliss
Peter and Gretchen Bloom

Susan Booth
Thomas and Julie Borden

Edward Borelli
Richard and Rita Borgeson

Linda Boudewyns
Bowen’s Wharf Co.

John and Margaret Brady
Alan and Janice Branco
Bill and Andrea Breyer

Brick Alley Pub and Restaurant
Richard L. and Nancy Brickley, Jr.

Donald Brown
Nathaniel and Sarah Bruhn

Maggie Bulmer
Tom and Alessandra Burnham

Anne P. Burns
Peter R. and Anita L. Butler
James and Donna Butler

Linda Butterworth
Warren and Barbara Caldwell

Richard Callahan
Campo and Company Events
Marie Cespedes and Ernest 

Levesque
Cdr. Dean Chase and Ms. Anne 

Chase
Lawrence and Lynn Chase

Alex Chuman
John and Martha Ciummo

Mr. and Mrs. J. Stephen Clifford
Coastal Vision

Dr. and Mrs. Martin L. Cohen
Barbara and Frank Coleman
Robert and Martha Conrad
Robert and Patricia Cooke

Michael R. Cottrell
Trudy Coxe and James Gaffney

Paul B. Crabb
William and. Genevieve Croll

Bill and Lisa Culton
Robert Cummings

Dr. and Mrs. Gary Cummins
Margery Cunningham

Scott Cushing and Michelle Allott
George W. Cushman

Kerry Daley
Bill and Carole D’Andrea

Richard and Kathleen Davis
Donna DeAscentis

Paul and Valerie Debrule
Betsy de Leiris

Bradley and Elizabeth Dellenbaugh
Joseph Domingoes and Deborah 

Dennis
Frank and Joanna Detz
Lou and Mary DiRienzo

Maisie Dick
Anthony and Renee DiNovella
Anthony and Linda DiNovella

Nancy Du Breuil and Lisa Andrade
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Richard and Joanne Dunlap
Mike and Kara Earp

Michelle Eckhart
Julie Eldredge
Stephen Elman

Joy and Andy Elvin
Benjamin and Dianna Emory

Elisabeth Chafee Emory
Estes-Twombly Architects, Inc.

Beth Everett*
Patrick and Kealan Faerber

Keith Fagan
Kristin Fahey
Roby Faria

Farmaesthetics
Albert and Theresa Farrell
Mario and Corina Favorito

David and Mary-Ann Fiaschetti
Brenda M. Finn and Tara W. Barlow

Kathleen Finn
Jeffrey and Charlene Fletcher

Flynn Financial Group
Gail Forbes and Linda Ludwick

Mary and Richard Fournier
Drs. James Freess and Sondra 

Gold
Benjamin V. and Helen M. Furriel
Katherine and Joseph Gagliano

Gallo Construction
James and Deborah Gedney

Bob Gerber
Rhonda Gilbert

Pamela A. Gilpin
Ralph and Ann Gizzi

Lynne F. Glickman and Mark Kanter
Thomas and Claudia Gorman

Leonard Grace
Patrick and Cristina Greeven

Gary and Janice Gump
Joseph and Jane Hall
William and Judy Hall

Conni and Luke Harding
James and Lenice Harrington

Janice M. Hart
Philip Harter and Barbara Jones

Vernon A. Harvey, Esq.
Adrienne Haylor
Thomas Haythe

Robert and Angela Healey
Kevin and Sally Ann Healy
Wilbur and Sharon Heller

Leslie M. Henderson
Alice and Steven Henry

John and Mary Hirschboeck
Amy and Dexter Hoag
Brian and Lori Hogan

Joan Hopper
Beth S. Horton
James Howes

Paul and Joni Jablansky
Thomas and Cynthia Jamieson

Jill and George Kassis
Steven and Cynthia Kay
Robert and Lourdes Kelly

Michael Kenfield
Sharron Kenney and Jeffreys 

Johnson
Susan and John Kenny

Robert and Susan Kieronski
Mil Kinsella

John and Barbara Kneeland
Henry Kniskern

Ronald Kobayashi
Petri Kymlander and Martha Curley

Reynold and Marlene Larsen
Tony Leach and Jane Corcoran

Eric and Aini Lee Leslie
Betsy and Steve Leslie

Ms. Lorna Lewis
Shannon Lewis

Ellen Leys
Lila Delman Real Estate

Lois Vaughan Music
Nicholas T. Long and Abigail Brooks

Michelle Lung
Steve and Ellen Lux

Mr. and Mrs. Thomas F. Lyons
Donald and Jayne MacDougall
Therese and Mark MacKinnon

Joan Macomber
Coles and Marcia Mallory

Jeffrey Marshall and Katharine B. 
Dodge

Paul Masse
Mike and Jackie Mazza

Kerry McAuliffe
John McDonald

Patrick and Julie McGrath
Stephanie McLennan

Joseph and Victoria Mele
Deborah L. Merritt
Constance Metcalf

Drew and Kristina Michelson
Russell and Beth Milham
David and Marcia Monroe

Tom and Mary Moore
Richard and Sharon Morgera

Bruce and Cheryl Munick
Susan and William Murphy
Michael and Ellie Murphy
Barry and Beverly Murphy
Douglas and Laura Murray

Newport County Chamber of 
Commerce

Paul A. Norbury
Edna Nunes North

George and Laura Oakley
Robert and Patricia Obara

Maureen O’Donnell and Edward 
Turner

Eric and Cristina Offenberg
Debra J. Oldford

David and Denise Olney
Joanne Packer

Dori and Mike Palmer
Patrick’s Residential Management 

Services
Sandy and Ken Pattie

Mary Ann Pedro
Wayne and Alice Perras

Thomas Perrotti, Jr. 
Alan Perry and Benjamin Paster

Audrey and Donald Pfeiffer
Theodore and Hillary Pietz

Michael and Elizabeth Pinto
Sara Poirier and Nicholas Williams

John S. and Michelle Pope
Barbara Hamilton Porter

Clark Poston and Maggie Vale
Andrew and Jill Radel
Brad and Cara Read

David and Leslie Reed
Owen P. Reid, Jr.
Reilly Family Trust

REMINC
Jack and Barbara Renner

Sharon and Joseph Reynolds
Jeffrey and Janet Ringuest

Robert A. Carrellas Family Practice
Janet L. Robinson
Roche Diagnostic
Steven Rodrigues

Richard and Brenda Rodrigues
Robert Rose

Ms. Heidi Rosecrans
Deanna Roy

Timothy and Nancy Ryan
John Ryan

Carol Ryan and Ken Osbon
Robert Sabel

Jennifer Salm and Eric Radler
Joanne Santaniello

John and Jean Schlesinger
Howard Schlesinger

Richard and Gloria Schmidt
Kenneth and Tia Scigulinsky

Mr. and Mrs. Bill Seiple
Shamrock Electric, Inc.

Susan M. Walsh and Brian D. 
Shanley

Adrienne Shaw
Gay Sheffield
Noelle Shiland

SHS Pest Control
Rosanne Siegler

Joan and Jan Siegrist
Leonard and Prudence Silvia

Julie S. Smith
Jean Smith

Christine Smith
Wilder and Enedina Snodgrass
Christopher and Anne Spaight

Bill and Nancy Spain
Todd Spencer

Henry and Lynne Spingler
David Stannard

Earle and Lisa Stubbs
Sweet Berry Farm

Capt. and Mrs. Richard Talipsky, USN 
(Ret.)

Peter and Judith Tarpgaard
Anna W. Templeton-Cotill

Thames Glass
The Newport Tree Society
Arthur and Alice Thomas

Michael and Denise Thomas
Beverly Tiffault

Joseph and Leslie Tomaino
Kendra and John Toppa

Robert and Elizabeth Trainor
Judith Tucker
Liisa Uustal

Kristin Van Wagner
Lorraine N. Vermillion

Bob and Barbara Victor
Philip and Joan Virgadamo
Geraldine and Gary Vitale

Barbara Vonvillas
Jeffrey S. and Nancy Z. Waddell

Larry and Kay Wagner
Michael and Bobbi Warren

Charles F. Weishar, USN (Ret.)
Rabbi Loel and Patricia Weiss

Amory Weld
F. Bruce and Eileen Westgate

David and Kristin Wheeler

Joseph White
Robert and Julie White
Jeanne M. Whitehead

Betsy Wiggins
Frank and Mary Wojciechowski

Carol Worth
Chris and Laura Yalanis

Frederick and Geraldine Zilian
Emily and Alan Zurlnick

Under $100
Anonymous

Daniela and Brendan Abbott
Shawn Ackerman

David Allard
Tyler Allott

William Alsheimer III
Jean M. Alvanas

Charles and Helena Andrade
Diane Andrade

Edythe L.P. Anthony
John and Deborah Anthony

Drew Appleton
Scott Bagwill

Stephen and Elaine Bakios
William Barbour

Irving Barrett
Barbara A. and Timothy Barrow

Elizabeth Bartenbach
John and Susan Baylog

Berthon USA
Elizabeth Bickford
Correna Blewett

David E. Boenning
Mattison Boyer
Helen Brennan

Daniel P. Brenton and Denise 
Doucette

Thomas and Mary Ellen Bronson
David Brown
Gioia Browne

Beverly Brownell
Ruth Buchanan

Ilse Buchert Nesbitt
Mary L. Burke

Liza Burkin
John and Pamela Burns

Abigail Burrows
George and Lisa Cadwalader

Peter Caine
Diane Caplin, Ph.D.

Katherine and Christopher Carbone
Barbara Carnes

Brian J. and Nancy Carroll
Castle Keep Property Management 

and Rentals
Roderick A. Cavanagh

James and Toni Cawley
Elizabeth Chambers

Camilla Chappell
Samuel and Patricia Chase

Eric and Meryl Chaum
Patrick L. and Ellen J. Chilabato 

J.P. Childs
Charles and Toni Ciany

Donald Clukies
Coach House Condo Association

Christopher and Kelley Coen
William E. and Susan A. Collins

Mary Connolly
Jean and Paul Conway

Janet and Thomas Cook
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Susan F. Cooper
Edythe and Stephen Cousin

Robert and Didi Cowley
Alexander Cozzens

Richard C. Crisson and Roderick 
O’Hanley

Christa and Will Cronin
June Curley

Carole Currie
Jeffrey T. and Virginia E. Curtis

Susan Daly
Jon Davies
Joan Davis

James and Carol DeCosta
Gabriela and Daniel Delaney

Holly Delany
David and Debra Demming

John Deveau and Heidi Janes
Kara DiCamillo

Terry and Keiko Dickinson
Carl and John Digregorio

Kate Dimancescu
Ann DiMonti

Maryellen Doherty
Christine Dolen

Conrad J. and Karen Donahue
Joseph Doran, Jr.

Paul and Liz Doucette
Joyce Douglas

Edward and Aldona Dowski
Robert Driscoll

Easton’s Point Real Estate Trust
Richard and Marguerite Elliott

Mary Stuart Emerson*
Esther Emsellem
Steve Erickson
Suzanne Fahy

John and Christine Farley
Judy Ferreirra

Richard and Rita Finn
John and Linda Finn

Anna Flaherty
Roger and Jane Fontaine
Elaine and Dean Forsythe
Bruce and Kathy Foulke

Jack F. Fowler and Judy Chambliss
Dorothea Fox

Arthur and Camille Frankel
Celeste Frederick-Wein and 

G. Robert Wein
Lynn Freeland
Andrew Fremer
Barbara French

Volker Frick
Julie and Kevin Frost

Bob Galkin
Glenn R. and Kristie Gardiner

Richard and Rita Garland
Terrence Gavan

The Gerry Family
Vatche and Barbara Ghazarian
Joseph and Lucille Giarratano

Sue Gleason
Robert and Gail Gormally

Scott Grandfield
Sarah L. Gretzky

Nancy Grieb
Richard* and Margot Grosvenor

Rick and Terry Grosvenor
Tom and Janice Gunzelman
Mattie and Harry Gustafson

Jane Hale

Kristen Haley
Sally Halpin

Ben and Kim Hancock
Meghan and Frank Harris

Brian Hawes
Marilyn Hennessey

James G. and Katherine C. Henning
Neal and Amy Hingorany

Maria Hoey
Jan and Katherine Hoftun

Leslie M. Hogan
Jennifer E. Hole

James and Janelle Hollis
The Howe Boys
Nancy Hughes

Keith C. and Maris S. Humphreys
Debra Huntington

Margaret Hurson and Robert 
Stevenson

David and Carol Hutchinson
Jane Iandolo

Kim and Larry Ingeneri
Duncan and Jean Ingraham

Linda T. Jenkins
Jeremiah L. Harrington, Inc.
Samuel and Ruth Jernigan

Carlton and Jacqueline Johnson
Victoria Johnson

Robert and Denise F. Johnson
Brian and Judy Jones
Mr. Jonathan Kabak

Kate Keelty
Winkle Kelley

Rob and Ann Kelley
Paul and Beverley Kelly

Thomas Kennedy
Joseph and Beverly Keohane

Chris and Kelli Kidd
James and Cynthia Killavey

Grace Kinnunen
Rebecca Knight
Lillian Knoeller

Donald and Dianne Koch
Walter and Kay Kosinski

Arthur Kreuter and Muriel Shedd
Peter H. La Freniere

William and Kathryn Labbe
Shaun Lacey

Paul W. and Shirley Lally
Abigail Lambert

Robert and Shirely Laske
Christine Laudon

Judy Lawson
Stephen Lawton

Tom and Margaret Leary
Elaine Lembo

Vincent Leogrande
Lauren Leslie

Suzanne Lessels
Louis and Susan Letendre

John Lewis
Bevan Linsley

John Litherland
Richmond Lloyd
Nancy Lorenzi

William and Kate Lucey
Peter and Janice Ludwig

William Lund and Carolyn Barrett
Marshall and Mary Kay Lundberg

Helga Lustig
Mary Lou Lyons

Jean MacCormick

William and Sheila Mackintosh
Josephine Maguire

Rabbi Marc and Jacqueline Mandel
Maritta Manning Cronin

Mapping and Planning Services
Linda Marcello

Ronald P. Marsh
Paul and Dale Martellino
Peter and Patricia Martin

Elizabeth McBreen
Roy and Sue McCall

Dennis and Susan McCoy
Webb and Margaret McDonald

Elizabeth McDonough
Sandy McGee

Joseph McGettigan
Paul McGreevy
Neil McLaughlin

Dave McLaughlin
Thomas and Marybeth McSparren

Sara Meirowitz and Daniel 
Herchenroether

Paul F. Miller and Charles J. Burns
Joseph Mills
Tony Mirandi
Kiki Mitchell

Lawrence Modisett and Ann Sullivan
Mark and Marilyn Moffett
Jeffrey and Phyllis Moniz

Nancy and Thomas Moore
Robert and Edith Morin

Peter and Elizabeth Morley
Peter and Carlotta Morris

Sharon and Kevin Morrison
Thomas Mottur

James and Carolyn Moy
Christopher and Sharon Murphy

John and Kathleen Myers
Rosemarie Nagle

Edward Nary
Bernard and Doris Nemtzow

Rupert Nesbitt
Peter and Suzanne Newbauer

Howard and Mary Newman
Dr. Arlene Nicholas

Bob and Alyson Novick
Robert and Mafalda Nula

Leslie Nunes
Donald Occaso, D.M.D.

Patricia O’Connell and John Wilson
Paul and Deborah Odell
Don and Susan Olson

Gerard M. O’Malley
Kathlene O’Neill

Bailey Oppel
Thomas and Karen Ouhbrabka

Rosemary Page
Susan Panaggio

Dale and Donna Paquette
Steve and Sandy Parks

William and Janice Parvo
Edwin and Judith Paul

John and Monique Peabody
John and Joan Peabody

Dwayne and Patty Peckham
Nancy Pedrick

Pelican Canvas Company
Linda Perrotta and Mr. John Rao

Carolyn Petrocelli
Suzanne and William A. Pettit

Linda Phillips
Stanley and Aleksandra Pianka

Barbara Pierce
Nina PInnock

Sarah H. Powel
Lawrence and Pam Quinn

Allan Quintal
Kenneth and Alicia Quirk

Donald and Rohalt Ramsbottom
Laura and Tony Reaper
Edmond and Lisa Rego

Sheila Reilly and Peter Cosel, Esq.
Jack and Carol Reise

Denise A. Reniere
Rebecca Reo

Anthony and Karen Ricci
Peter Richtmyer

Penelope B. Roberts
Michael Robey

John and Kathryn Rok
Clare Rok

Steven and Sara Rosenbaum
Joseph and Kathleen Rossi 

Ann Rossman
Susan Ryan and Matt Bodah

Susan L. Ryan
Sally S. Sadler

Dorothy Sanchez
Margaret R. Sandstrom

Sandy Sandwich Productions
M. Theresa Santos

Victor Sawicki
Justin Scarpulla
Erna Jean Scott

Robert and Virginia Searle
Phyllis Seeba

James and Valerie Seveney
Cynthia Sexton

John F. and Pat Sheehan
Edwin and Dorothy Sheffield

Alan Sheridan
Edward and Mary Sherman

Orinda Sherman
Sophia Shibles
Cheryl Shine

Sisters of St. Joseph of Cluny
Rita Slom

Andrew Smith
Kathryn S. Smyth

Ann Souder
Alan and  Elaine Southwick
Judith and William Souza

William H. F. Spencer
Eric Spicer and Sara Fletcher

John and Jill Spohn
Jeffrey L. Staats, AIA, AICP

Katherine Stack
Peter and Kathy Stark
Nicholas M. Stephens

The Stitchery
Everett and Kristine Stuart

Thomas C. Sturtevant
Elizabeth Suprenant
David A. Thalmann

Arthur R. and Dorothy A. Thompson
David Todd

Christopher G. Tompsett
Toohey Family
Lynne Torrey

Colleen Townsend Pilat
Mary Trickey

Carol Lynn Trocki
Alden S. Tucker

Mary Jo Valdes and Dave Davis



Green Island Society

Leaving a legacy to
protect the island we love

Andy Arkway*
Dennis Bristow
Beth Everett*
Michele Foster
Bruce Hoitt*
Paul and Beverly Kelly
Roger and Sandra King
Sanne Kure-Jensen

Thank you to our Green 
Island Society members:

*DECEASED

Marcella Clark 
       McCormack*
Jim and Jane Moore
Drs. Christopher       	
       Pargellis and
       Denice Spero
Sheila Reilly
Marjorie Ward*

You can help protect and conserve 
Aquidneck Island for future generations 
by making a planned gift to Aquidneck 
Land Trust. Please let us know if you have 
included ALT in your estate plan so that 
we can welcome you to the Green Island 
Society. We honor this society throughout 
the year and thank its members for their 
generosity and foresight. Together, we can 
protect this beautiful island. 
For more information, contact 
Laura Freedman Pedrick at 
lpedrick@ailt.org or 401.849.2799, ext. 18.

*DECEASED
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Daniel Valente
Jim and Sally Vanicek

Anton Vasak
Lauren Vaught

Bob and Jennifer Vergnani
Stafford Via

Anne B. and Kenneth E. Wagner
Kelly and Lisa Walker

Dr. Robin Wallace
Jessica Walsh

Roger and Eileen Warburton
Michael S. and Susan M. Weiss

Scot and Lynda West
Leanne and J.T. West

Glenn and Elizabeth Whisler
Scott White

Sharelynn W. Williams
Evamaria Williams

Shawen Williams and Andrew MacKeith
Jean and Andre Wilson

Key Windham
Peter and Betty Wright

Stephen Zuehlke

Tribute and Memorial Gifts

In memory of Pamela Bradford
Robert and Angela Healey

Carolyn Roy
Sally S. Sadler

In memory of Barbara Davis
Arthur Kreuter and Muriel Shedd

In memory of Mary Stuart Emerson
Diane Andrade
Gioia Browne

Paul F. Miller and Charles J. Burns
Maritta Manning Cronin

Winkle Kelley
Christine Smith
Todd Spencer

In memory of Mary Hunnewell Fyffe
William A. and Elizabeth F. Winthrop

In memory of Gillian Hall
John and Gayle Amos

Ann DiMonti
James and Janelle Hollis

Saccucci Honda, Inc.

In memory of William Harvey
Savings Institute Bank & Trust

In memory of Bill Mershon
J. Lorraine Babcock
John and Pam Grant

Robert and Shirely Laske
Gail Forbes and Linda Ludwick

Erna Jean Scott
Mary Trickey

In memory of Richard Welk
Paul Gricus and Donna Cameron

In honor of Pelham Boyer
Mattison Boyer

In honor of Fred Caswell
Margaret Bulmer

In honor of Edward and Julia Coll
Richard and Heather Strout

In honor of J. Leo Deveau
James and Lenic Harrington

In honor of Jason Galvin
Daniel P. Brenton

In honor of Laura Freedman Pedrick
Rabbi Marc and Jacqueline Mandel

In honor of Lillian and Cole
Nathaniel and Sarah Bruhn

In honor of Aggie and Tom Perkins
Paul and Joni Jablansky



240 Aquidneck Avenue, Middletown, RI 02840

atlanticresortnewport.com      (401) 847-2750

Thank you to our
 sponsors and loyal 

supporters! 
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Presenting Sponsor

Helping the community is 
always a smart investment.

Lawrence S. Wagner, CFP®, CFA 
401.273.4093 

larry.wagner@rocklandtrust.com

 Not FDIC Insured - Not Bank Guaranteed - May Lose Value  
 Not Insured by any Federal Government Agency - Not a Bank Deposit 

Rockland Trust is proud to 
support Aquidneck Island.

Corporate Sponsors
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PHOENIX
B U L K  C A R R I E R S

We transport dry bulk 
commodities worldwide

109 Long Wharf  • Newport, RI 02840
www.pangaeals.com

(NASDAQ: PANL)

Proud supporters of the Aquidneck

Land Trust.

Schwab is committed to building

healthy financial futures and strong

communities in places like Newport

County. To learn how we can help

you take ownership of your financial

life, stop by our branch, visit

Schwab.com, or call (401) 683-0359.

There's power in working
together.

And it's a pleasure working
with the Aquidneck Land
Trust.

Rebecca Allen

Vice President - Financial

Consultant

Portsmouth, RI Branch

11 King Charles Drive

Suite D

Portsmouth, RI 02871

(401) 683-0359

Rebecca.Allen@Schwab.com

Brokerage Products: Not FDIC–Insured • No Bank Guarantee • May Lose Value

the Aquidneck Land Trust is not affiliated with Schwab or any of its subsidiaries or affiliates.

©2017 Charles Schwab & Co., Inc. ("Schwab") All rights reserved. Member SIPC. CS19752 (1117-76Z3) ADP79334-02
(12/17)
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Corporate Sponsors



CASTLE HILL  |  22 BOWEN’S  |  THE MOORING  |  BOAT HOUSE
TRIO  |  HEMENWAY’S  |  WATERMAN GRILLE  |  AVVIO  |  SMOKE HOUSE

newportrestaurantgroup.com

Proud supporters of the
Aquidneck Land Trust
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